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Presidents Message:
Greetings,

Spring has sprung and we are enjoying some milder weather, | don’t know about
you but where has the month gone? | hope everyone had a wonderful Mother’s
Day or at least spent it with someone they are close to. We had our workshop
May 13" at the North Tonawanda Library, and it was nice to get all the blocks
done to assemble the top, now to finish, | may have made myself another UFO.
Speaking of UFOs, this month our second one is due, so remember to bring it to
the meeting for show and share. Fat quarter draw (pastels) and mystery block will
also be available for those that are working along. Jayne has a program lined up
for us this month, Bonnie from Viking Gallery on embroidery quilts. Summer
picnic sign- up sheets will be sent around as it will be here before you know it.

See you in June,

Karen

MESSAGE FROM VICE PRESIDENT

Program for the June meeting will be a presentation from Bonnie Benko
from the Viking Gallery. She will be discussing "Using embroidery in your
quilts.”


http://www.twincityquiltersguild.org

The workshop for the One Block Wonder with Panels will be held June 17th.
The workshop will be presented by Sue McKenna. Location to be
announced.

Judy Phillips has agreed to provide a workshop on her technique she calls
"Faces".

Sheryl Lynch has also agreed to provide a workshop on "Sweatshirt Jacket".

Both of these workshops will be presented during the summer. Dates and
locations to be announced.

New online Store:
Around the Block

She is offering a 15% discount to guild member purchases. Enter code word
GUILD at her website www.ATBQuilt.com. The discount expires 5/31/2023.

Jayne

Guild Officers

President - Karen
McMurdo
mcmurdo18
@yahoo.com
716-283-1759


http://www.atbquilt.com/

Vice President - Jayne
Crummet
jaynecrummet@roadrun
ner.com 716-693-7681

Secretary - Donna Clark

dmflclark@roadrun
ner.com
716-628-9399
Treasurer - Joanne
Sentman
jdsentman@ aol.com
716-523-7601

Minutes from the May 3, 2023 meeting

Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Karen McMurdo

Officers present: President - Karen McMurdo

Vice President - Jayne Crummet

Treasurer - Joanne Sentman

Secretary - Donna Clark
Guests: Annette Meyers Grunow, Pam Schnell, Carol Anderson, Anne Peck, Esther
Stoeckel, Chris Aiduk, Kathy Wozniak, Pam Hill, Dorann Stetter, Reva Fish, Mary Lou
Clark and Anna Muscato
The raffle quilt from the show earned $1300. A check was presented to Pam Hill,
from Meals on Wheels.
Program - Jayne introduced Annette Meyers Grunow, who presented a trunk show.
She belongs to the Amherst Quilt Guild. She’s been quilting since 1991, when she



came from Germany. It was interesting to see how her quilting has progressed, due
to classes from Linda Hunter and Zoom classes. They were unique and colorful.
Happy Birthday sing along and break were next.

Old Business:

There were no additions or corrections to the April 5th minutes.

The audit of the books was done.

UFO #2 due at June meeting

Mystery block clues were given.

Thanks to Jan and Cheryl and ALL that helped at the quilt show.

Keep Deb Marshall in your prayers.

New Business:

Anyone having leftovers from the boutique were told about a show at Sikora Post on
June 10™. You can rent a table for $35 to be divided by those entering. Please contact
Karen.

Anyone interested in making a t-shirt quilt for someone, please see Karen.

The summer picnic will be held in August. Liz Wheeler, Dru Lis and Janet Smith
volunteered to help Deb and Kelly. Rather than games, they’d like you to share
member tips or “cool tools”. An example was using Mylar from Vidler’s to make
templates.The goal is to be sociable and learn about quilting.

Linda Smyth won 4 jewel fat quarters. June draw will be for pastels.

the 50-50 draw was won by Mary Lou Clark for $25.

Show and share

Committee news:

Vice President/programs -May 13 - Baubles and Beads workshop at N.T. library
from 10-2. 14 are signed up for the one block wonder/panel with Sue McKenna. A
date will be set up after conferring with her. Our next meeting will have Bonnie from
Viking Gallery on using embroidery in quilts. Upcoming programs - Judy Phillips
—faces, Sheryl Lynch - sweatshirts and Sue McKenna - one block wonder/panels.
Creekside Quilt Shop in Arcade is planning a bus trip to Paducah next April.
Challenge - “Tear it up to Build it Up”, can’t be bigger than 20 inches total, $5 to
participate

Walker/Wheelchair - kits on table

Membership - no comment

Sunshine - a sympathy card was sent to Deb Marshall and a sympathy card was sent
to Cindy Primosch

Pink Ribbon material available



Linus - 22 items tonight, grand total 6602.

There were no questions or comments on the treasurer's report and quilt show.
A quick auction was held of materials donated to be used for charity work.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00.

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Clark

Refreshment sign ups:
Janet Smith

Dru Lis
(we’ll need more snacks if anyone is baking)

Fat Quarter 2023 list

January: Blues
February: Reds
March: Batik’s
April: Floral

May: Jewel tones



June: Pastels
August: Modern
September: Civil war
October: Orange

November: Black or Gray

PROJECT LINUS
Month Quilts made Quilts made from Totals Grand
from kits their own Stash Totals
2022 6517
1-2023 1 13 14 6531
2-2023 2 29 31 6562
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With very grateful heart

Hi fellow quilters

We wish to thank our April stashers:
Dru Lis, Jennie Wigle, and Diane Brodfuehrer

Co-Chairs: Cindy Hubacher, Cindy Warthling and Linda Szmanda

>

Pink Ribbon

Although we have all been very busy this year, you all have been very
generous with your time and talents and we have been able to provide 244
pillows and 84 hats to local facilities so far this year. There will be packets

of pillows and hats at the charity table in June. As we have the picnic in

July and no meeting in August, we have all those "extra" weeks that there




will be an opportunity to stitch something simple, so please consider taking
a couple extra packets to bring back in September. Thank you.

Happy Mother's Day and Happy Memorial Day.

Pink Ribbon Committee

June Birthdays!!
6/22 Jeannine Ellis
6/23 Dru Lis

6/15 Bonnie Victor

SILENT AUCTION AT THE JUNE MEETING !

If you were at the May meeting you know that | received a large
donation from a woman who is moving and wanted to give her "stash" to a
Guild that would use it for charitable projects. Many items were auctioned
off at the meeting and we turned over $136 to our Treasurer! Thanks to all
of you who participated! Quality fabrics, and it was fun! So



At the June meeting, we thought it would be fun to have a SILENT
AUCTION of some of the remaining items that were donated! Here is just
a sneak preview of some of the quality items that will be auctioned off:

68 x 88 Dresden plate on white quilt top

60 x 60 Christmas tree on white background quilt top
35 x 48 Red/Green Spools quilt top

42 x 42 Green/Rose Quilt top

6 yds Green floral mini print fabric

6 yds Pink floral mini print fabric

2 yds Pellon 809 Decor Bond

Package of 50 8" x 8" patchwork squares

Mystery Box from Missouri Star

North Woods Santa applique kit

Santa's Sleigh Ride applique kit

Many cuts of 1 yd, 1 1/2 yd,, 1 1/4 yd Assorted fabrics

Bring your cash and get your bids in early!
Linda Smyth

Project Linus of Erie and Niagara Counties
Saturday june 3rd 10 -4 pm

Kenilworth United Church of Christ

45 Dalton Avenue, Tonawanda, New York 14150




